
Drugs  worth  more  than  £50m
seized across the country in
2024

Drugs  worth  more  than  £50m  were
seized across the country in 2024
as Police Scotland continues to act
to tackle organised crime. 
A number of significant drugs recoveries have taken place
across Scotland throughout the year, including multiple high
value cannabis cultivations. 

Detective Chief Superintendent Dave Ferry said: “Controlled
substances are dangerous and cause real harm to individuals,
families and communities. 

“We remain committed to disrupting the activities of those
involved in serious crime impacting Scotland at all levels,
whether they are operating from within Scotland, the wider UK
or beyond our borders. 

“Working  closely  with  our  partners,  we  remain  focused  on
targeting  individuals  and  organised  crime  groups,  who
selfishly  exploit  vulnerable  people  solely  for  their  own
financial gain. 

“This shows our commitment to the Serious Organised Crime
Taskforce and the country’s Serious Organised Crime Strategy. 

“Action like this is only possible with the continued support
of our communities. Anyone with information or concerns about
drugs should contact Police Scotland on 101 or make a call
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anonymously to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. 

“I can assure you that your information will be listened to
and will be used to help us take action on those involved in
criminality.” 

Justice Secretary Angela Constance said: “Illegal drugs ruin
lives and blight communities and I welcome Police Scotland’s
commitment to disrupting organised crime groups who seek to
profit from this misery. 

“Tackling  serious  organised  crime  is  a  priority  for  the
Scottish Government, Police Scotland and other partners on the
Serious Organised Crime Taskforce and we will continue to work
together to reduce the impact of such crime on individuals and
communities.”  
 


